
September 27, 2024  
Historic Preservation Board  
Town of Castle Rock  
  
Dear Historic Preservation Board:  
After thorough discussion and research, we have decided to appeal the conditional 
approval of our exterior design and materials at 104 N Lewis Street, Castle Rock, CO 80104 
from the September 4, 2024 board meeting. We have three primary categories to justify our 
basis for appeal:  
 

1. The Historic Preservation Board has recently approved exact design features (board 
and batten) for another project in the Craig and Gould neighborhood.  Specifically, 
the newly built duplex at 6 S Lewis St is completely board and batten on the front of 
both units.  (photo attached) 

2. While we see the addendum on page 45 of the Castle Rock Style manual, we also 
read and followed the guidelines on pages 4 and 26 (attached here). Please 
specifically look at the circled items, and look how new construction is addressed 
compared to renovations.  

3. There are several examples of existing historic homes, both with local or national 
landmark designations and/or featured in the walking tour guide authored by the 
Historic Preservation Board, which feature design elements the Board did not 
approve for our design because they did not follow design trends of historic homes 
in the neighborhood. Specifically, we have documented several homes with both 8” 
or larger siding and board and batten features.  (details and research available for 
presentation) 

4. Out of the 22 homes featured in the walking tour of historic homes authored by the 
Historic Preservation Board, 17 of them feature lap siding.  Of those, only 5 (29.41%) 
have 4” siding.  The house currently located at 104 Lewis street has 8” siding. 

5. There are many other homes located in Craig and Gould’s historic boundaries that 
have added board and batten, have 6-11” siding, have little to no features at all of 
anything considered by the board to be “Castle Rock Style” and have been 
renovated recently.   

6. The proposed new construction home at 104 Lewis incorporates the following 
elements of Castle Rock Style (followed explicitly using the Castle Rock Style 
guidebook):   

• Vernacular Construction – Simple Design 
•  Minimal ornamentation and subdued style  
• One story construction (with exception of area over garage)  
• Gabled roof (front gable as most common historically as well)  
• Simple, yet decorative roof supports  
• Balcony on SE rear corner of home – homage to Hammar House (balconied portico)  
• Large covered front porch  
• Clapboard style siding (mimicked with modern plank siding)  



• Stone accent on home – positioned to mimic a stone foundation 
• Simple, decorative trim used with discretion  

 
 

We are respectfully asking the Historic Preservation Board to revise its September 4, 2024 
conditional approval of our design review to a full, unconditional approval of the previously 
submitted plans. If you will reconsider, we are prepared with a full presentation of all our 
research, specific home addresses, and details that will fully support our endeavor.  The 
specific design features we are requesting you to reconsider your approval of are:  6” lap 
siding and board and batten siding throughout the exterior of the home as presented at the 
September 4 meeting.   
 
Thank you so much!  
 
 
Steve and Susan Thayer 
104 Lewis St.  
Castle Rock, CO 80104 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 



 
 



 
 

 


